# Third Grade Packet

ELA

Independent Practice Passage

Name

### Ant the Center

Danny was the smallest player on the soccer team, earning him his nickname, Ant. He was small, but used his size to move fast. The team's center, Laura, was nicknamed Grasshopper. She was quick on her feet and always ready to spring into action. One day after practice, Laura saw Danny still on the field.

"Hey, Ant, what are you doing?" she yelled to him. "Just putting in practice, Grasshopper."

Laura laughed. "Why spend more time on drills? That's a waste of time." "I could still improve a lot," Danny replied. Laura left with her friends. Danny stayed late.

At the next practice, Danny challenged himself to defend Laura. He zoomed past her, stole the ball, and scored a goal! Laura was shocked. The coach posted the lineup for the next game.

"Hey, Ant is starting at center!" one of the players shouted, filling Danny with pride.

Graphic Organizer

**Instructions:** Complete the organizer by filling in a trait that best describes Danny along with clues from the passage that support your answer. Then use your notes to write a paragraph on the back of this paper that describes Danny.

haracter:		2362	
	1000		
	Ī	<b>Trait</b>	
			6
		lues	
		Tues	

## The Problem with Ponies

by W.M. Akers



"I don't like ponies!" said Stacey.

"Too bad," said Jane. "It's my house."

Stacey looked at her friend. Jane was wearing a hat with a pony on it. Her shoes had ponies on them. So did her shirt, and her bracelet, and her pants. She was even wearing a ponytail. On the walls of her bedroom were posters of ponies. Her notebook was covered in pictures of ponies. All of her stuffed animals were ponies, except for one that was just a horse. She was a pony girl.

Stacey was not a pony girl. She thought horses were just okay. Sometimes, she liked to play Jane's games. They would make up names for different ponies. Names like Windcatcher, or Starfire. Sometimes, they would pretend to be ponies. They would run around and make pony noises and play pony games. Other times, they would pretend to ride ponies.

"Whee!" Jane would shout. "I'm riding a pony!"

After a while, though, Stacey would get tired of ponies. There were so many other games to ReadWorks.org · © 2013 ReadWorks®, Inc. All rights reserved.

ReadWorks<sup>®</sup> The Problem with Ponies

play. They could play school. They could play house. They could even play pirates. But whenever her mother took her to Jane's house, it was only ponies. All the time.

Today, Stacey said no.

"I don't care," she said. "I want to play something different."

"Like what?" said Jane.

"What about pirates?"

"Pirates is a game for boys."

"Then what about house?"

"House is boring," said Jane. "You know what isn't boring?"

"What?" said Stacey.

"Ponies."

Stacey sat down. She dug her fingers into the dirt, and pulled up a thick clump of grass. She tried to think of a way to make them both happy.

"I have an idea," said Jane.

"What?" said Stacey.

"We could play unicorns."

"Unicorns are the same as ponies!"

"They are not," said Jane. "Ponies don't have a horn. Unicorns have one horn."

Stacey thought that Jane was difficult. That's what Stacey's mother said whenever she had to get her way, no matter what.

"What we need," said Stacey, "is a compromise."

"What's that?" said Jane.

"A compromise is where you get a little of what you want, and I get a little of what I want. And then we're both happy."

Jane did not like the sound of this.

"I promise it will work," said Stacey.

"Okaaaaaaaaay," said Jane. "What is your idea for this compromise?"

"We play school," said Stacey. She saw Jane start to get mad. "But it isn't an ordinary school!"

"Why not?"

"It's pony school."

This made Jane smile.

"Am I a pony?" asked Jane.

"Yes."

"And you're a teacher?"

"Yes."

"But not a pony?"

"I'm not a pony."

Jane thought for a minute. She thought hard. Finally, she stood up. She made her pony face.

"Are we ready to begin the lesson?" asked Stacey.

"Whinney!" said Jane. They played pony school all day.

## Looking for a Bear

by W.M. Akers



"I want to see the bears!"

"I don't care. I want to see the whales first."

"But bears are so much better."

"Yeah, if you're seven. I'm ten now. I like whales."

"So what? I want to see the bears."

"I don't care! Coming to the museum was my idea, and we're seeing the whales first."

"Bears!"

"Whales!"

"Bears!"

"Whales!"

"Mommmm! Graham is being mean!" shouted Sarah. Everyone in the main lobby of the Museum of Natural History turned to look at her. Mom turned around with an embarrassed look on her face-the one that she called mortified.

"What did he do?" whispered Mom.

"He said that bears are for little kids, and that we have to see the whales first."

"We're going to see everything in the museum. We have all afternoon."

"But I want to start with the bears."

"Then you should have asked nicely instead of shouting. Graham, take us to the whales."

Sarah's heart sank. Graham didn't even have to say anything. The look he gave her was bad enough. He was smiling ear to ear like one of the chimpanzees in the Africa exhibit. She dragged her feet all the way to Ocean Life. She knew she shouldn't have shouted, but Graham made her so angry. And the simple fact was, they didn't have all afternoon. It was 3:00 PM now, and the museum closed at 5:15 PM. Sarah had seen the sign. She had read her mother's watch. She knew there was not much time left for bears.

Ever since they started learning about them the year before at school, Sarah had had bears on the brain. She had paid extra close attention during that unit and now knew all sorts of facts about bears. Grizzly bears were some of the biggest in the world, and they were her favorite.

"Did you know," she asked her mother, "that grizzly bears can get as big as 850 pounds?"

"I did, Sarah. You mentioned that several times in the car."

"Well, did you know they can run 35 miles an hour?"

"Yes, I did."

"That's speeding in some places!" said Sarah, but Mom didn't seem to care.

"Whales are way bigger than bears," said Graham. "That means they're better."

"Yeah, but whales live in the ocean."

"So what's wrong with the ocean?"

"It means they're wet all the time. And they smell like fish."

"You smell like fish!" Graham cracked up. Clearly, he thought he was very clever.

"How big are whales?" asked Sarah.

"What do you mean?"

"Grizzly bears weigh 850 pounds. How much do whales weigh?"

"Uh...I don't know. A whole lot."

Sarah scoffed. Graham didn't even know anything about whales. He just wanted to make sure she was unhappy. She had been looking forward to this trip for months. She read about the museum online, about all the dioramas that were built in the 1940s. They were a very old-fashioned kind of exhibit, but they looked

ReadWorks<sup>®</sup> Looking for a Bear

beautiful in the pictures. It was as close as she could get to a real bear, and she had stayed up all the night before thinking about it. And now Graham was ruining the fun.

The Ocean Life exhibit was dark and quiet. Spooky sounds filtered down from the speakers which were supposed to make them feel like they were underwater. Sarah didn't feel underwater. She just felt grumpy.

"Oh look," she said. "A whale."

"That's a humpback whale," said Graham, doing his best to show off.

"No, it's not. It's a beluga whale. Read the sign."

The model of the beluga was one of the ugliest animals she had ever seen. It had a smooshed-up face and a sad grey color, and it looked like it definitely smelled like fish.

"Well I think it's so good that I'm going to stand here and appreciate it," said Graham. "For a while."

"Mom-can I please just go look at the bears by myself?" asked Sarah.

"No," said Mom. "You have to stay in this room."

As Graham pretended to be interested in the whale, Sarah watched the seconds tick by on her mother's watch. Finally, she couldn't take the beluga any longer. She stomped away, her arms swinging at her side, looking desperately for something in the Ocean Life exhibit that wasn't ugly, boring, or stinky. And then, from across the room, she saw it.

It was a diorama of Alaskan seals swimming just below a sheet of ice. Above them, peering hungrily into the water was a polar bear, looking so real that Sarah flinched when she saw it. It had snow-white fur, a wet-looking, black nose, and claws as sharp as razor blades. As Sarah pressed her face up against the glass to look at it, she forgot about the whales behind her. The polar bear was the most beautiful thing she had ever seen.

ReadWorks	Disagreements Between Two Characters - Paired Text Question The Problem with Ponies · Looking for a Bear
Name:	Date:
Use the article "Looking for a Bear'	" to answer questions 1 to 3.
1. What does Sarah want to see first a	at the museum?
2. What does Graham want to see firs	st at the museum?
3. Sarah is upset with Graham. Suppo	ort this statement with information from the story.

# Disagreements Between Two Characters - Paired Text Questions The Problem with Ponies · Looking for a Bear

### **ReadWorks**°

Use the article "The Problem with Ponies" to answer questions 4 to 8.

4.387. (1): 1.6
4. What kind of games does Jane want to play?
5. What kind of games does Stacey want to play?
or what this or games decoy want to play i
6. Stacey does not want to play the same kind of game as Jane. She says they need
compromise. What is a compromise?

# Disagreements Between Two Characters - Paired Text Questions ReadWorks<sup>®</sup> The Problem with Ponies · Looking for a Bear 7. What compromise do Stacey and Jane make? Support your answer with information from the story. 8. What effect does their compromise have on how they get along with each other? Support your answer with information from the story. Use the articles "The Problem with Ponies" and "Looking for a Bear" to answer question 9. 9. Compare how Sarah and Graham get along with how Stacey and Jane get along. Support your answer with information from both stories.

# Disagreements Between Two Characters - Paired Text Questions The Problem with Ponies · Looking for a Bear Use the article "Looking for a Bear" to answer question 10. 10. What is a compromise that might have helped Sarah and Graham get along better? Support your answer with information from both stories.

# **Secrets of the Great Pyramid**

Hidden deep inside the Great Pyramid is a room with a mysterious door. Scientists recently used a robot to break through the door.

The Great Pyramid towers over the desert in Egypt. The 480-foot pyramid was built about 4,500 years ago. It is the largest pyramid in Egypt. Egypt is a country in Africa.

The pyramids were built as burial places for the pharaohs. Pharaohs were kings of ancient Egypt. The Great Pyramid was the burial place for the pharaoh Khufu.

#### Building the Great Pyramid

The Great Pyramid is made of more than 2 million blocks of stone. Each stone weighs an average of nearly 3 tons. Some experts say it took 100,000 people 20 years to build the Great Pyramid.

Many pharaohs were buried with treasures. To keep thieves out, builders designed the pyramids with hidden rooms. No one knows what happened to Khufu's body or if he was buried with treasures. Perhaps the answer is behind a mysterious door inside the Great Pyramid.

### What Is Behind the Door?

The passage that leads to the door is too small for a person to fit through. On September 16, [2002] scientists sent a small robot into the narrow passage. From inside the pyramid, scientists controlled the robot's movements.

The robot drilled a hole through the thick stone door. The robot's camera showed a room on the other side of the door. The room looked empty, except for another door.

The scientists were disappointed they did not find something in the room. Now they want to know what is hidden behind the second door. Some experts say something amazing may be behind the door. Others say there is nothing.

Scientists hope to return to solve the mystery. Until then, people will have to wonder what is hidden behind door number two.

Name:	Date:
1. This	passage will be about
A.	how the Great Pyramid was built.
В.	scientists who find out what is inside the Great Pyramid.
C.	artists who built another Great Pyramid.
D.	how the Great Pyramid was used.
2. Scie	ntists will find
A.	a king.
B.	thieves.
C.	a robot.
D.	another door.
<b>3.</b> The	scientists sent a robot through the door because
A.	drilling in a pyramid might cause it to fall down.
B.	the door was too heavy for them to open.
C.	the door was too small for a person.
D.	they were worried about thieves.
4. After	the robot drilled a hole in the door,
A.	the robot went down a narrow passage.
B.	the robot went through a second door.
C.	the robot showed the scientists that the room was empty.
D.	the scientists used a camera on the robot.
<b>5.</b> Wha	t do you think is behind the second door? Explain.

		_	
Grap	hir i	Ira:	nizal
arap	IIIC '	orge	11112.01
		_	

Name\_

### An Alien Tea Party

Jules was the lone visitor to Mars. He'd been there for one month when he was invited to an alien tea party. Jules had never been to a tea party before. Still, he couldn't wait to go. Finally, the day arrived. Jules raced there, knowing he was in for another new experience.

Jules noticed all the aliens were wearing teacups on their heads. There was also a giant cake in the middle of the room. It was an odd green color. It was a special treat made just for Jules. Jules smiled. He quickly sat down and picked up what looked like a fork.

Jules put the teacup on his head and took a big bite of cake. "It's really different!" Jules exclaimed.

Next, the aliens jumped and leapt around the room. Jules joined them, trying to jump as high as he could. The aliens clapped. Jules had a great time.

**Instructions:** Complete the organizer by filling in a trait that best describes Jules along with clues from the passage that support your answer. Then use your notes to write a paragraph on the back of this paper that describes Jules.

Claren et - ...

		Trait	
,		Clues	
		Circics	



Independent Practice Passage

Name

# Green Cities

Cities can get dirty. Fumes from cars and buildings cloud the air. Tall buildings trap heat at the ground level. City living can be tough on a person's health. However, growing a city forest may have health benefits for people!

helps clean the air. Large trees shade people from the Sun. Parks with trees give people a place to exercise Many plants capture toxins, or poisons, which outside and escape the heat. People feel happier spending time outdoors, too.

City officials can plan to build new, green parks. There People can plant gardens on the rooftops of buildings. are even plans for forest buildings that have plants There are many ways to bring plants to cities. hanging off the sides and roofs!

So, grow plants in the windows of your home. Start a neighborhood garden with your friends. Together, we can build city forests to keep city living healthy!

Author's Point of View • Set 3

Graphic Organizer

instructions: In the top box, use your own words to tell the author's point of view on the topic of this passage. In the bottom box, list clues from the passage that support your answer. Then, use the information in the graphic organizer to write a paragraph about the author's point of view on the back of this paper.